
St Josephõs  
Primary School 

 

 
Dear families, staff and students, 

 

Welcome to Week 7 ï where is this term going? 

 

Prayers: 

This week we keep in our prayers: Mrs Brunjes, our cleaner who is recovering 

from surgery, Mrs. Karen Madden and Heidi Pringle.  We pray for our Year 5/6 

students as they prepare to head to Sydney and Canberra on Monday. We keep all 

members of our community in our prayers, especially those who need them most 

at this time. 

 

Of course, we pray for all our fathers as they look forward to celebrating Fatherôs Day with the families this Sunday.  A 

reminder to drop in for Breakfast on Friday morning from 7am (please RSVP today for catering purposes) or join us at 

assembly at 2:30pm.  

 

Thank you: 

Thank you for all your messages on Facebook and in person after it was announced on Friday that I would be 

continuing as Principal of St. Josephôs in 2019.  It is a very great privilege to lead a school community and I feel 

greatly blessed to have been given the opportunity to lead this one. 

 

 

School Funding: 

No doubt you have heard the name Gonski in the news over recent times.  David 

Gonski was commissioned to conduct a Review to Achieve Educational Excellence 

in Australian School.  The report, Through Growth to Achievement, was released in 

March this year and has a number of significant recommendations.  The Gonski 

report also recommended changes to how schools were funded by both the Federal 

Government. 

 

The main change for the funding model is a move from system level funding to 

individual school funding.  I have attached an infographic for you that explains the 

new model and the whole Gonski report can be access online for those who are 

interested. 

 

Professional Learning: 

This week our Early Years teachers, Mrs Lazaro and Mr Wren, have joined Mrs 

Bernie (Support Teacher) and Miss OôConnor in Hervey Bay for a two-day workshop with David Hornsby.  David is a 

leading Australian educational consultant and has worked alongside Brisbane Catholic Education 

over the past five years.   

 

David does not promote or sell programs, but rather focuses on how all aspects of our Australian 

Curriculum: English can be taught using high quality literature.  His work complements BCEôs 

Position Paper on the Teaching of Phonics and our Effective and Expected Practices. 

 

Staff are using Phonics in Context and many other English/literacy teaching strategies, so this 

workshop provides an opportunity to refine practice and hear new ideas. 
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Sydney/Canberra Bound! 

Next week Year 5/6 students depart for a week long learning adventure in 

the nationôs capital.  We begin by examining habitats at Taronga Zoo in 

Sydney, before we head to Canberra.  Students are looking forward to 

exploring the Australian War Memorial, Parliament House and, of course, 

Questacon ï the National Science and Technology Centre.   

 

The trip has been supported by the yearlong fundraising efforts of parents, 

grandparents and staff.  We cannot thank them enough for their tireless 

efforts.  We also sincerely thank all the community organisations who 

donated goods or provided opportunities for our fundraising to occur. 

 

 

St. Joeyôs Happenings: 

This week we have had presenters from a number of organisation who support our learning. On 

Monday and Tuesday, we visited Harold, from the Life Education van.  We learnt about water 

safety from the Lifesaving team.  On Friday we are the audience at a play about the impact of 

bullying and how to challenge appropriately. ñBully No Moreò was written with the intention to 

promote discussion and understanding around the issues of bullying. 

 

 

 

BCE Survey: 

Thank you for participating in the recent survey. We appreciate you taking the time to provide information that 

supports the future planning of our school. 

 

 

Congratulations: 

Congratulations to all the St. Josephôs students who participated in the Red Ball Tennis competition last 

Friday.  St. Joeyôs Aces won their division and will represent the school again on Wed 5 Sept in Bundaberg.  

Sienna Slattery took out Best and Fairest ï well done! Thank you to Mrs Carlaw for organising, training 

and accompanying the students. 

 

Maddy Barbeler and Zoe Hoskinson represented the school at the Equestrian event in 

Maryborough last week.  Maddy took out first place in a number of her events resulting in Reserve 

Age Champion ï a fabulous effort for her first time.  Zoe placed first in Western Dressage and had 

a number of other placings. It was a learning experience for me to see the girls in action.   

 

Noah Coulson took to the stage at the Gympie Music Muster last weekend, performing with his grandfather. 

Iôm sure we will be seeing more of him on stage in the future.  

 

Best wishes to our athletes competing today at the Wide Bay Athletics competition.  Shelby Rowles has 

already placed third in discus.  We also wish Rosie Halt and Lizzie Roth the best as they compete in the 

Wide Bay softball competition. 

 

 

Also congratulations to Phoebe Ross on becoming a big sister to Charlie on Tuesday! 

 

 

 

Have a great week 

 

 

Terese 

 

 

 

 
**Please note: next week there will be no newsletter!! 



 
 

 

Welcome to Week 7!  

 

I would firstly like to take this opportunity to congratulate 

Terese Shephard on her recent appointment as principal of 

St Josephõs, Gayndah for 2019 and beyond. The St Josephõs 

school community has been blessed with the experience, 

dedication, enthusiasm and vision that Terese has brought 

to this role. I am excited to continue the journey alongside 

Terese and I am excited to see what the future will bring 

our school community.  Congratulations,Terese!  

 

You may have already noticed our new prayer mat and school candle in 

action at school masses and/or prayer assemblieséand whilst they are quite 

beautiful, they hold a more symbolic meaning. Walk into any Catholic Church 

or school, and itõs impossible to miss seeing candles. There are candles on 

the altar, a special candle near the tabernacle, and candles in front of 

images or statues or on prayer tables in each classroom. The candles remind 
us of the presence of Jesus, the light of the world.  
In our Catholic schools across the Archdiocese of Brisbane, we teach our 

students about religion and we teach our students how to be religious in a 

particular way. Both elements draw upon the Catholic Christian tradition 

with all the particularity of the verbal and nonverbal symbols (e.g. candles 

and prayers mats) that guide us on our way.  

 

Both the candle and prayer mat have symbols that tell our 

story.  I invite you to look closely next time and see what 

symbols, words etc. you may notice. Our Yr 5/6 students 

worked with Mrs Madden and Mrs Carlaw on a design that 

would best represent our school. Our geographical location, 

school motto ôIn all things glorify God ,õ our schoolõs Benedictine 

values, as well as the principle that God is central to our lives 

and present in all our words, thoughts and actions are all 

encapsulated in our school candle and prayer mat. A BIG thank 

you to Judith Seery, Principal at Good Shepherd Catholic 

Primary School, and Karen Madden whose artistic brilliance 

brought the ideas of staff and students alive in our school candle and prayer mat.  



As Fatherõs Day approaches this Sunday, it is timely to reflect on the role of fathers, and indeed 

father -figures, in our lives; those men who play such a transformative role in our lives as they 

nurture and shape us into the people we continue to strive to become. Fathers have the capacity 

to develop in their children a deep sense of who they are in the world and who they want to be. 

More than anything, children desire time to be heard rather than solved, played with rather than 

money to buy gadgets and given clear loving boundaries that build resilience and self -discipline 

rather than praise that comes with little effort. Fathers are inspiring, compassionate and 

courageous figures in our lives and we thank you all for your unconditional love.  

 
Creator God, We give you thanks and praise for fathers young and old.  

We pray for young fathers, newly embracing their vocation; May they find courage and perseverance to balance work, family and  

faith in joy and sacrifice.  

We pray for fathers whose children are lost or suffering; May they know that the God of compassion walks with them in their 

sorrow.  

We pray for men who are not fathers but still mentor and guide us with fatherly love and advice.  

We remember fathers, grandfather, and great grandfathers who are no longer with us but who live forever in our memory and 

nourish us with their love.  

Amen 

 

Keep smiling 

 

Bec  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Vb^o 2,3 e^sb qebfo C^qebo´p A^v pq^ii ^ii pbq rmÀ 
¶ Monday 27th August -  Friday before and after school.     

¶ 8:20am and then 3.00pm until about 3.30pm.  
¶ Prices will be approximately $1. to about $6!  

Whatõs Happeningéé 
 

Fatherõs Day stall -  all week  

Outside 5/6 classroom  

 

Fatherõs Day Breakfast 

Friday 31st August 7am  

 

Fatherõs Day Assembly -  Year 5  

Friday 31st August 2:30pm  
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